DFI Year in Review (July 2021 – June 2022)
· July 23, 2021: Minutes from the 32nd annual DFI business meeting (held via Zoom that same day) were emailed to the board for review.

· October 1, 2021: Medical liaison report from Ellen was sent out to the board highlighting communications from Drs. Eichler, Brown and Oaklander regarding an interest in determining HSAN1 patient totals, registry, and a possible updated DFI website.

· October 10, 2021: Board Zoom meeting held to discuss medical liaison report. Minutes from this meeting sent out to board on same day. Website configuration proposal from Lionel Lynner Design & Creative Services also sent out to board from Ellen after this meeting as well.

· November 13, 2021: Two Zoom meetings: one with Lionel Lynner, and second with just the board to discuss the DFI website configuration proposal. Minutes from this meeting sent out to board on same day.

· November 22, 2021: qualifications for GuideStar by Candid Platinum Seal of Transparency updated and seal retained/received.

· November 24, 2021: website project spec sheet/proposal/invoice from Lionel Lynner distributed to board for review.

· December 15, 2021: signed contract with Lionel Lynner Design & Creative Services (LLDCPDX) sent out along with initial payment.

· December 23, 2021: donation to DFI of additional domain name, GODFI.org, which will forward directly to deaterfoundation.org

· January 2022: Receipts for the 2021 annual contributions to DFI were mailed out.

· January 29, 2022: Board Zoom meeting held to discuss new DFI logo/brand/color options. Minutes from this meeting sent out to board the same night.

· March 13, 2022: Motion to the board received via email from Eric: Upon the recommendation of Ellen Burns, we release the final $1,000 to Lionel Lynner for his work done on the Deater Foundation website. With the full understanding that the requested work is not complete and that the updated site has not been released. No future "maintenance" payment shall be made until the new website has been approved by the entirety of the board and has been proven successful. Motion seconded by Cindy Newcomer. Board voting via Google forms took place.

· May 3, 2022: Email received from Ellen stating that International Symposium slated for May 18-20, 2022 was set to be rescheduled.

· May 16, 2022: Definitive dates for Symposium now set for September 7 and 8, 2022. The format will be virtual. Also, received confirmation that Dr. Brown will chair the newly established Medical and Scientific Advisory Board. Drs. Eichler and Dunn have both also agreed to join. Dr. Bonnemann from NIH has also been invited. Dr. Brown envisions this Board will meet two times a year for 2 hours each time to review current projects and publications regarding HSAN1 and inform the DFI Board.

· June 7, 2022: Lionel Lynner and Jennifer Shimer from UMass Chan were able to establish the registry on the UMass internal website with a portal from the DFI website. Registry and website now live.

· June 16, 2022: Annual DFI Newsletter emailed out to 177 DFI contacts and mailed out to 30 contacts. Total = 207. (Last year was 177 email; 33 regular mail.)

· June 21, 2022: DFI website now secure with https address for information encryption. Invoice for first quarterly maintenance payment received and payment sent out.

